
 
 

Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment Supplementary Statement - Q3 2023-2024 

Issued by Public Health on behalf of Nottingham City Health and Wellbeing Board. 

Date Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment Published - October 2022 

Date Supplementary Statement issued - January 2024 

The regulations state that Supplementary Statements can provide updates to the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment only in relation to 

changes in the availability of pharmaceutical services. Supplementary Statements cannot provide updates on pharmaceutical need. This can 

only be achieved through a review of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment. The following pharmaceutical services currently contained within 

the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment have been identified as requiring updating. The information contained in this supplementary statement 

supersedes some of the information provided in the original Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment 2022-2025 and should be read in conjunction 

with that document. 

Nature of change Pharmacy name & address Details Effective from 

Change of operator 
Mary Potter Pharmacy, Mary Potter 

Health Centre, Gregory Boulevard, Hyson 
Green, Nottingham, NG7 5HY 

Change of operator to Firstcare Nottingham Ltd 
t/a Mary Potter Pharmacy, Mary Potter Health 

Centre, Gregory Boulevard, Hyson Green, 
Nottingham, NG7 5HY 

01/11/2023 

Change of operator 
1 Livingstone Road, Nottingham, 

Nottinghamshire, NG3 3GG 

Change of operator to A H Locums Ltd, t/a 
Wellspring Pharmacy at 1 Livingstone Road, 

Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, NG3 3GG 
16/11/2023 

https://www.nottinghaminsight.org.uk/themes/health-and-wellbeing/health-needs-assessments/pharmaceutical-needs-assessment/


 
 
 

Requirement for Action: Nottingham City HWB concludes that the above changes in ownership and opening times do not constitute a gap in 

service provision that could be met by a routine application (a) to meet a current need of future need for pharmaceutical services, or (b) to 

secure improvements, or better access to, pharmaceutical services.  

Changes are reported on data provided by NHS England and are correct at the time of writing 

Please use the NHS Find a pharmacy webpages for contact details. 

https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/find-a-pharmacy

